
 

   

STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF AIR POLLUTION CONTROL 

WILLIAM R. SNODGRASS TENNESSEE TOWER 
312 ROSA L. PARKS AVENUE, 15TH FLOOR 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 37243 

 

June 30, 2023 

 

Ms. Jeaneanne M. Gettle, Acting Regional Administrator 

U.S. EPA, Region 4 

Sam Nunn Atlanta Federal Center 

61 Forsyth Street, SW 

Atlanta, GA 30303 

 

RE: Withdrawal of Portions of Shelby County, TN SSM SIP Call Submittal   

 

Dear Ms. Gettle: 

 

On January 12, 2022, the Tennessee Air Pollution Control Board approved amendments 

to Shelby County Health Department’s portion of the State Implementation Plan, which 

incorporated portions of Tennessee’s Chapter 1200-03-20.  This rule change was 

submitted to U.S. EPA on March 1, 2022, as a revision to Tennessee’s State 

Implementation Plan.  

 

Following conversations with EPA Region 4 and the evaluation of the potential 

approvability findings, Shelby County Health Department, through the Tennessee 

Division of Air Pollution Control hereby withdraws the revisions to the changes to Rule 

1200-3-20 as indicated in the attached memo from the Shelby County Health 

Department. 

 

Should you have any questions, please contact Jimmy Johnston of my staff at 615-253-

7319 or james.johnston@tn.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michelle W. Owenby 

Division Director 

Air Pollution Control 
 

 

Attachments: 1 

 

Ecc: Caroline Freeman, Division Director, Air & Radiation Division, EPA Region 4 

Lynorae Benjamin, Chief, Air Planning & Implementation Branch, EPA Region 4 

Kasia Smith-Alexander, Bureau Director, Shelby County Health Department 


